
MEETING OF THE ST. CROIX VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO 
CLUB 

Dec 19, 2021 
 

Meeting called to order by President Mike Sanford at 1730 hours via 
Zoom 
 
Checking in were:  
Mike Sanford KB1GEO President 
Roger Holst W1LH Secretary 
Alan Andraeas K1ALA 
Steve Curry KD1O 
Phil Duggan N1EP 
Maurry Mills W1FWS 
No Treasurer Report 
 
Secretary’s Report for November and prior meetings is on the club 
website www.stcroixvalleyamateurradioclub.org 
 
Member dues are due in January. If you have not paid you dues by 
the end of the March meeting your membership will have lapsed. 
 
Phil, N1EP has agreed to be nominated for the position of Secretary 
for 2022. Others that have agreed to be nominated are: President 
Mike Sanford KB1GEO, Vice President 1 Alan Andraeas K1ALA, Vice 
President 2 Richard Smith VE9HX, Treasurer Rick Macmillan 
VE9MTB.  
 
The list of local repeaters on the website and Facebook page will be 
updated with the latest info. 
 
Steve, KD1O gave a brief presentation on the latest repeater on 
Cooper Mountain on 146.895 and its associated Fusion network. 
 
Phil, N1EP reminded everyone that Straight Key Night is New Years 
Eve. 
 



Steve, KD1O will be the new club coordinator. 
 
Phil, N1EP will schedule ARES training in the near future. 
 
The Augusta Hamfest is Feb 12th at Calumet Club. 
 
 
  
 
Respectfully submitted 
Roger Holst, Secretary 

 


